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The Blue Valley Quilt Guild, October 2008      
blue-valley-quilters.tripod.com

Hello, Quilt-Lovers


It's a great time of year to enjoy all those beautiful fall colors and quilts. It's also time to enjoy our annual Potluck Dinner! Everyone is welcome to our October meeting which is held on Monday evening, Oct. 20, at the Seward Civic Center, beginning at 6:00 p.m. with a yummy potluck!


Please bring one dish to share:  a main dish, a salad, or a dessert. Also, bring your own table service. Our BVQG Board will provide beverages, napkins, and table decorations. There is plenty of room for everyone, and always plenty of food to go around.


Our regular meeting begins at 7:00 p.m., featuring a special guest speaker, Gloria Hall of Palmyra, NE, also known as the Feed Sack Lady. Her presentation this night is called "Every Woman Has a Story" and will take us in reverse chronology from 1990 back to 1800. Gloria is full of information and is happy to share her time with us. You won't want to miss this!

The evening will include Show'n'Tell, and the installation of our new officers: Mary Robbins-President; Diane Swartzlander-Vice-President; Elaine Nielsen-Secretary; and Kaye McCloy-Treasurer. The 2009 Program Committee will be Jeanie Hecker, Maralee Meyer, Linda Riesberg, and Susan Minchow. Katy Coleman will be doing the newsletter. Thank you to all Guild volunteers! Everyone looks forward to an exciting year to come!
Guild Fund-Raising


The Craft Show will be at the Ag Pavilion on Saturday, Nov. 15! Contributions from members are appreciated and essential. Please bring any items you have completed to the Oct. meeting.

Watch for the sign-up sheet for helpers at our booth on that day. If you have questions, contact event coordinators Barbara Pike or Marilyn Varner.

Guild Workday


Saturday, Oct. 18, is our Guild workday at the Civic Center. This comes before our meeting, so mark your calendars now! The day will include demonstrations on paper-piecing and log cabin blocks. People may come and go according to schedules between 9 a.m. - 4 p.m., but we hope many of you will be there for much of the day in the spirit of getting projects done. These may be any projects you have in mind, but in case you're not sure what to work on, 2 areas of Guild interest are: Project Linus quilts to give away (represented by Becky Wallroff) and, of course, Craft Show items. People are welcome to bring fabric or materials to share. We can bring handwork, sewing machines, lamps, irons, etc. - whatever we think of, to make a fun day. See you there!

While taking a Sat. morning break from your work, you might like to visit the Faith Lutheran Church Extravaganza which goes from 8 - 12! It's at 1245 N. 2nd St., Seward.
Dues!


BVQG membership dues are $20 per year. They will be collected during October and November. Please present new address / e-mail info to the Treasurer, as well. If you're a new member, please include a birthday date. In October, you can give your dues to Lori Duffek who will be passing on her duties to Kay McCloy. Either one of these members will be glad to take your money!
Bus Trip


Would anyone like to coordinate next year's bus trip?
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President Linda Riesberg called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Member birthdays for September were recognized. Members whose names were chosen and who were wearing "real" name tags were allowed to receive a fat quarter:  Shirley Schluckebier, Barbara Pike, Linda Schiessl, and Patsy Mellen. Arlene Moritz won a special door prize.

Linda introduced the speaker, Sheila Beins, a Blue Valley Quilters' Guild member who gave a trunk show of log cabin quilts and later explained how she does a log cabin block.

Minutes from the August 18, 2008 meeting and the Treasurer's Report for August 2008 were approved as printed.
Linda reminded members of the craft show fundraiser in November. Items for the show can be brought to the October meeting.

Saturday, September 20, 2008 at 2:00 p.m. is the time reserved for members from our quilt guild to visit the International Quilt Study Center and Museum with a tour of the exhibits.

The Saturday, October 18 workshop has been changed to a guild workday. You can bring a project of your choice to work on or work on Linus quilts or projects for the craft fair. The civic center room will be available from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. Sheila Beins will give a short presentation on how she does her log cabin blocks and Marilyn Varner will explain her paper piecing techniques. If anyone else would like to share a technique or procedure, feel free to do so.

Let Linda R. know if you would like to help with the QuiltNebraska banquet committee. The budget and plan for the banquets must be to the QuiltNebraska planners in October.

Next month is our potluck meeting. Plan to eat at 6:00 p.m. Bring table service and a plate. Gloria Hall will speak on "Every Woman Has a Story." Her program will cover decades from 1800-1990, starting at the later date and going backwards.

The guild held election of officers for 2008-2009. The following slate of officers was unanimously elected: Mary Robbins, President; Diane Swartzlander, Vice President; Elaine Nielsen, Secretary; Kaye McCloy, Treasurer. Program Committee will be: Linda Riesberg, Jeannie Hecker, Susan Minchow and Maralee Meyer. Katy Coleman agreed to be Newsletter Editor.

The Threads Across Nebraska quilt show and vendor mall will be held in Grand Island on October 3 & 4.
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The meeting ended with Show and Tell.

The next meeting will be October 20, 2008 at 6:00 p.m.

Barbara Pike

Secretary
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Maralee Meyer - Oct. 12
Diane Swartzlander - Oct. 12             
Gretchen Gebhardt - Oct. 15

Nadine Hefner - Oct. 15

Sheila Beins - Oct. 16

Thank You


"Thank you so much for the cash awards the guild gives at the Seward County Fair. It is an honor to belong to such an involved organization and talented group of women.









Thank you again,









Susan Minchow"

IQSC & M


A nice group of BVQG members turned out for our free Guild tour on Saturday, Sept. 20, at the International Quilt Study Center and Museum in Lincoln. Barbara Pike and Kriss Moulds led the tour, explaining interesting facts and history about the two current exhibits. The first exhibit was about Korean "Pojagi" which means "wrapping cloths." These cloths are made in patchwork pieces and were especially popular during past generations when women were required to lead otherwise very restricted lives. The second exhibit showcased competition quilts from a recent Mountain Mist / IQSC challenge to make quilts using only natural fibers, including batting developed from cornstalks.

The IQSC building was impressive, also. Our Guild has been informed that the building project manager is currently working on step modifications to improve safety in this area. If any of you visit the museum, please note that you must watch yourself on the curving steps, and be aware that there are more steps at the top after you turn the final curve. Since our visit, this area has been marked better, but there should be more permanent safety measures in the future.

Blue Valley Treasurer's Report
September 2008
Beginning checkbook balance - Aug. 31, 2008




$1,022.27

Income

Member Dues







       60.00


BVQ Pin Sale







         3.00
Expenses


Linda Riesberg - Fat Quarters





       62.58


Marilyn Varner - Newsletter Copies & Stamps



       62.50


Jeanie Hecker - Storage Box for Hangers



                     15.98


Sheila Beins - Sept. Program





       50.00

Ending Checkbook Balance - Sept. 30, 2008



                $   894.21

Certificate of Deposit Balance***





               $2,074.89

TOTAL ASSETS - Sept. 30, 2008





               $2,969.10
***Certificate of Deposit Cattle Bank 9 month, 1.75% Rate, 1.76% APY,


9-29-08, $2074.89, Due 06-29-09

Lori Duffek, BVQ Treasurer
The Blue Valley Quilt Guild

c/o 441 N. 3rd St.

Seward, NE 68434
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To the October meeting bring:


Nametag


Show'n'Tell


Potluck Dish! (main dish, salad, or dessert)


Table service/ plate


Craft Show quilt items


Dues








�





Quilter's Ad:


Handi Quilter II portable home machine quilting  frame used only once. Includes all assembly instructions and video.


Becky Wallroff     402-440-2200








